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The Annapolis Villagers are sponsoring a “Salute 
to America” event Join the Villagers in 
celebrating the USA. The event will feature 
traditional American fare; red, white & blue decor; 
patriotic music and much more.  

The event will conclude with the showing of a 
video that presents a harmonious tribute to 
America’s most breathtaking landscapes and 
landmarks accompanied by inspirational 
melodies. 

To help defray the expenses, a $10.00 fee per 
person will be assessed. If you plan to attend, 
please contact Dean Stevenson at 410-923-2755 
or email: deanpstevenson@gmail.com. Payment 
can be mailed to: Dean Stevenson, 2937 Levee 
Drive, Odenton, MD 21113.  

The Newsletter of 

The Annapolis Villagers 

Next Membership Meeting 
Tuesday, August 11th  

Agenda includes: 

 ♦ Business Meeting 

 ♦ “Salute to America”  

 
 
 Internet Links 

The Annapolis Villagers  
http://annapolisvillagers.org 

NCC   
http://ncc56.com 

Department 56  
www.department56.com 

 

The Village Crier is published bi-monthly and is the official newsletter of The Annapolis Villagers. Opinions 
expressed are solely those of the authors. Any reproduction, in whole or in part, without expressed 
permission of The Annapolis Villagers is prohibited. Annual membership is $20.00 per person or $30.00 for 
two members in the same household sharing membership. 

 

Village Vignettes 
Do you have village vignettes set 
up around your house? Why not 
share them with the club. You 
don’t have to be on the house 
tours to share your village 
creations. Just send photos and a 
brief description to 
beustice7009@msn.com and they 
will be included in a future issue 
of The Village Crier.   
 
 
 
 

July Membership Meeting 

Canceled 
Due to orders/guidelines that are in 
effect and the closure of the Legion 
Hall, the July Membership Meeting is 
canceled. If conditions permit, the 
“Salute to America” event will be held 
on August 11th. More information will 
be issued as it becomes available. 

Salute to America  
Tuesday, August 11th 

7:00 p.m. 

mailto:deanpstevenson@gmail.com
http://annapolisvillagers.org/
http://ncc56.com/
http://www.department56.com/
mailto:beustice7009@msn.com
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The Prez Says é 

Welcome to the June/July issue of The Village Crier. 

We were deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Jeannette Grebowsky on May 30th and Bill Roberts on 
June 21st. Jeannette and Bill were both longtime members 
of The Annapolis Villagers. The club has made memorial 
contributions in their memory. 

The past several weeks has certainly been an extremely   
challenging and difficult time for everyone. That said, 
many village collectors have found that engaging in village 
projects during this time has been an excellent source of 
some solace and escapism. As we gradually transition into 
the initial reopening phases, please exercise prudency to 
maintain your own safety as well as the safety of others. 

I noticed that some village collectors have reacted to the 
pandemic by introducing some of the conditions into their 
village displays. They have introduced a stay-at-home 
order by taking all the people out of the existing layouts 
leaving the streets empty. How about showing physical 
distancing? Department 56 artist Scott Enter has added 
face masks to those figurines braving the outside world.   

During my stay-at-home time, I constructed a patriotic 
vignette that I have had in mind for a while. I have also 
prepared a design for the vignette for the Display 
Exposition in November. 

Conditions permitting, the “Salute to America” event has 
been rescheduled to Tuesday, August 11th. The event will 
feature traditional American fare; red, white & blue decor; 
patriotic music and much more. More information will 
follow as it becomes available.  

Our 28th Anniversary Banquet will be held at the Pirates 
Cove Restaurant in Galesville, MD on Sunday afternoon, 
September 13th. Please join us for this notable milestone 
in the history of the Villagers. See article on page 5. 

The “Display Exposition” will be held at the November 
Membership Meeting. The event is a great opportunity to 
implement that display idea that you may have had in 
mind. Start your creative juices flowing!!! Please 
participate and make this a really fun activity. See details 
on page 6.        

                                                                             Bob 
 
 

 

 
 

 

OFFICERS & 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

President 
  Bob Eustice          (301) 552-1858 
    beustice7009@msn.com 

Vice President  
  Vacant 

Treasurer & NCC Rep 
  Pete Baer        (410) 867-0086 
    Baers4D56@verizon.net  

Secretary 
  Rosetta Clarke       (410) 798-1597 
    jrcclarke@juno.com   

Bylaws  
  Kate Eustice          (301) 552-1858 
    kateeustice@hotmail.com 

Charity 
  Dean Stevenson    (410) 923-2755 
    deanpstevenson@gmail.com   

Historian  
 Trudi Baer               (410) 867-0086 
    Baers4D56@verizon.net   

Membership Services & 
Publications  
  Bob Eustice           (301) 552-1858 
    beustice7009@msn.com  

Parliamentarian 
   Stella Angelucci   (410) 647-9496  
     stellaangel@verizon.net  

Phone & E-Tree 
  Bill Roberts            (301) 390-4903 
    sb56ers@gmail.com  

Prize Coordinator                     
  Pete Baer       (410) 867-0086 
    Baers4D56@verizon.net  

At Large Board Members 

  John Ehrenreich    (410) 647-1680 
     jehrenreich@msn.com  

  Pat Ehrenreich       (443) 454-6554 
    pehrenreich@msn.com  
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In Memoriam 
In honor and memory of Jeannette 
Grebowsky who passed away on May 30th.   
Jeannette was one of 
the founding members 
of The Annapolis 
Villagers ln 1992 and 
remained a member 
for the past 28 years. 
Her collections 
included Dickens’ 
Village and 
Snowbabies. 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to her 
family. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 
In honor and memory of Bill Roberts who 
passed away on June 21st. Bill and Sherian 
joined the Villagers in 
1998 as collectors of 
Snow Village (including 
Halloween) and North 
Pole. He served on the 
Board of Directors for 
several years and also 
served on the Committee 
for the Mid-Atlantic Village 
Gathering (MAVG) for 
several gatherings. Besides being an 
enthusiastic active Villager, Bill was an avid 
fan of the Boston Red Sox and New England 
Patriots; and loved the outings on the golf 
course. 

Our thoughts and prayers go out to Sherian 
and family. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

     GREETINGS 
The following members are 

celebrating a birthday in July or 

August. On behalf of The 

Annapolis Villagers, we wish 

you the best on your special day. 

             Julius Angelucci             07/13 

             Jim Dvorak                     07/24 

             Millie Hurlbut                07/30 

             Glenn Cauvin                 08/02 

             Sherian Roberts             08/04 

             Pat Ehrenreich               08/11 

             John Stevenson              08/19 

             Donald Potter                08/28 

If your birthday is not listed, we apologize but we do 

not have your birthday in our data base. Please notify 

Pete Baer so the data base can be updated. 

 

              

 

Sunshine Corner 
By Marsha Voigt 

I know we’re all holding up the best we can:  

gardening, sunbathing, reading murder 

mysteries, virtually touring art galleries or 

exotic foreign locales. I’m doing some of 

those things and taking a 15-week course in 

positive psychology.  Other times I’m eating 

too many pretzels and a brownie.  

We are all thinking of how we would like to 

get together…..for real….and just talk. So 

keep all the Annapolis Villagers in your 

prayers: most especially Dave and Ina 

Devine as they do everything necessary to 

heal Dave’s heart. 

It’s not Christmas yet, but “God bless us, 

everyone.” 
 

 

 

Call for Bylaws Changes 
By Kate Eustice 

If you wish to propose changes to the Bylaws, please submit them to me no later than July 14th. The 
proposed changes will be reviewed at the August Board Meeting and the resultant proposed 
amendments will be submitted to the Membership to be voted on at the September Membership 
Meeting. For more information, contact me at 301-552-1858 or email at kateeustice@hotmail.com.  
 
 

 

 

mailto:kateeustice@hotmail.com
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Department 56 Best Sellers 
In the April/May 2020 issue of The Village Crier, several current pieces that had 
been identified as “best sellers” were shown. Additional “best sellers” are shown 
below. 

 

        
    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

      

      

      

    

  

  

  

  

  

  

      

    

              

          

  

  

    

    

  

  

      

      

    

    

  

  

  
  

    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

    

  

  

  

  

  
 

 

 Lemax Fireworks 
What are the holidays without fireworks. The  
Lemax fireworks displays make the perfect           
backdrop for any holiday village display.            
Add drama and pyrotechnics to your village                 
scene with one or more telescoping fireworks  
displays. They come in a variety of colors: 
yellow, green, red, blue, bright white and  
multi-color. Mix and match. The details are: 

     ♦ Size (H x W x D) 
        11 x 4.9 x 1.1 inches                            
     ♦ Control switch: On/Off switch    
     ♦ Three AA batteries  
     ♦ 4.5 volt A/C adaptable by using Lemax 
        Power Adapter #74706, #74269 or #74274 
   

 

       

 

 

 

 

Model Train Shop  
The Department 56 2020 introductions include the Christmas In The City 
“Model Train Shop.” Model train shops sprang up in towns and cities across 
the country during the mid-1900s. Today, fun-filled holiday traditions 
continue and include everything from a simple circular rack under the tree to 
an elaborate train display weaving through your Department 56 Village.  

Inside the shop, we can only imagine the unlimited selection of sizes and 
styles available. Watch the animated mini train circle above the front door.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dickens’ Village  
“Hollyberry  

Cottage" 
Introduced 2004 

Dickens’ Village  
“London Gin  

Distillery" 

Introduced 2005 
 

 Dickens’ Village  
“Swift’s Stringed 

Instruments”  
Introduced 2006 

Blue 
64082 

Red 
64081 

Red, 
White & 

Blue 
84369 

Green 
64080 

North Pole 
“Yummy Gummy 

Gumdrop Factory” 
Introduced 2004 
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Spring Issue of Village D-Lights 
In the “A Little Light on the Subject” article by Melinda 
Seegers (Ms Lit Town), she notes that the Department 56 
artists are putting the final touches on the new introductions 
for 2021.   

In the “Including a Bridge Within a Village Can be a Dynamic Focal Point” article, 
Lee Gieringer demonstrates how a bridge can become a focal point in a display or 
vignette.  

The article “Spring is a Fun Time to Develop a Vignette” shares the ideas of four 
village collectors in creating springtime vignettes. 
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come and join the Villagers for an afternoon of good food and fellowship as we celebrate our 
28th Anniversary at the Pirates Cove Restaurant in Galesville, MD. The banquet room 
provides a scenic waterfront view of the West River. 

The banquet menu includes a choice of one of the following 
entrees:                                         

    ♦ Honey Salmon (with garden rice) 
    ♦ Crab Cake (double) (with baked potato) 
    ♦ 6 oz. Petit Filet (with baked potato) 
    ♦ Chicken Chesapeake (with garden rice) 

The menu includes salad, vegetables, bread rolls and non-alcoholic 
beverages. 

The cost is $43 per person (includes tax and gratuity). All members and guests are welcome. 

The address for the Pirates Cove Restaurant is: 4817 Riverside 
Drive, Galesville, MD 20765 

If you plan to attend, please contact Bob Eustice at (301) 552-
1858 or e-mail: beustice7009@msn.com.  Sign-up sheet will be 
available at Membership Meetings. The deadline for sign up and 
payment is no later than the Membership Meeting on 
September 8th.  When signing up, be sure to note your choice of 
entrée. Make check payable to “The Annapolis Villagers." Prior to 
the September meeting, payment can also be mailed to: Bob Eustice, 7009 Wood Thrush 
Drive, Lanham, MD 20706. 

 

 

 

 

   
 

The Annapolis Villagers  
28th Anniversary Banquet 

Sunday, September 13th 

Pirates Cove Restaurant 

Cocktails: 2:00 - 2:30 p.m. (cash bar) 

Dinner: 2:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

mailto:beustice7009@msn.com


 

 

RULES 
♦ The theme is the entrant’s choice. 

♦ Display can be in any container, i.e., basket, crate, box, styrofoam base or 
   other of your choice. The width and depth of the container/base must not  
   exceed a total of 60". A circular display base must not exceed 120" in  
   circumference. 
♦ The majority of buildings must be Department 56 and/or Lemax pieces. The  
   majority of accessories and/or figurines must also be Department 56  
   and/or Lemax pieces. 
♦ Setup time is limited to one (1) hour prior to start of meeting. All displays 
   must be set up by 7:00 p.m. Take down time is limited to one (1) hour after  
   the meeting ends. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

PRIZES 
All participants will be entered into a special prize drawing for three (3) $25 gift 
certificates for the Forget-Me-Not Factory. You may enter multiple displays. 
However, you will be entered into the special prize drawing just once.  

 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 
 

Page 6                                                            The Village Crier                                                                                                      

    

 
Tuesday, November 10th 

 

INTRODUCTION 
The club will conduct a “Display 
Exposition” at the November Membership 
Meeting. Members may participate by 
creating and bringing a display(s). There 
will be no competition. This will be a fun 
activity rather than a contest, but there 
will be prizes!!!  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
.  

 

♦ PARTICIPANTS NEEDED ♦    

● CREATE A DISPLAY ● 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to participate, please contact Bob Eustice at 301-552-1858 or 
email at beustice7009@msn.com. A sign-up sheet will be available at 

Membership meetings.  All entrants must be signed up no later than 
November 5th. 
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Vill age D - Ta ils Update  #2  
The second update package for Village D-tails (4th Edition) is available. It includes updated 
information for the remainder of 2018 and all of 2019. The cost for Update Package #2 is 
$29.95 plus shipping. The pages in the packet are intended to be 
inserted into the 4th Edition binders – Volume 1 and Volume 2 – 
shown to the right. Update Packet #1 was issued in October 2018 and 
included updated information for 2017 and most of 2018. 

The 4th Edition (Volumes 1 & 2) of Village D-Tails was issued in June 
2017. It is the reference source and secondary market guide for 
Department 56 buildings and accessories. It includes every village 
piece that Department 56 has introduced through 2016. Over 20,000 
items are cataloged. The two volumes are sold together as a set, and 
each is bound in a three-ring binder. Future updates are made 
available as add-a-page packages. The cost for the 4th Edition set is 
$49.95 per copy plus shipping. The Village Handbook was also available. It is a pocket-sized 
tracker guide that provides a handy checklist for maintaining an inventory of your village 
collections. 

Orders are now being taken by phone at 1-800-765-1690.   

”Fireworks Over Independence Hall” Vignette 
By Bob Eustice 

This patriotic themed vignette features the Department 56 Historical Landmark 
Series “Independence Hall.” The “Independence Hall” was introduced in 1998 
and retired in 2000. Department 56 
accessories include: 

   ♦ Williamsburg Village “Drum Major 
      and Bass Drummer”, “Color Guard” 
      & “Fifes and Drums” 
   ♦ “Village Brick Road” 

Lemax accessories include: 

  ♦ Three (3) Fireworks Panels 
  ♦ “Park Statue – George Washington” 

The Die-Cast Miniature Liberty Bell is 
also included. 

The landscaping materials include: 

  ♦ Four (4) Scenic Express 8 inch Light Green Oak Trees (CA3532)   
  ♦ Two (2) Scenic Express 6 inch Light Green Oak Trees (CA2532) 
  ♦ Woodland Scenics Coarse Medium Green Turf  
 

 
 

 

    
  



 

 

Page 8                                                The Village Crier 
 
 

Witch Hollow 
By Bob Eustice 

Department 56 introduced the “Witch Hollow” subseries within the Halloween Village in 
2012. In Witch Hollow, the witches reside in cottages that are distinguished by the roofs 
that are in the shape of a witch hat. Witch Hollow continues to grow and nine cottages 
have been introduced. Each cottage has a coordinating witch accessory.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

First introduction in Witch Hollow subseries and home 
of Hilda, the broom witch. Need a ride on Halloween 
night? Hilda will hook you up with suitable 
transportation. Design features include woody detail 
and broom closet. Coordinating accessory is “Hilda.” 
 Design features include matching platforms, bench 
and baggage on platform.  “Three Witches Cauldron Haunt”  

2013-2017 
 2nd introduction in subseries. This cottage is home to 
three special witches. Each has her own cauldron out 
front to brew her special potion. Each batting filled 
cauldron changes color via LED lights. Design 
elements include bare branched tree, owl on tip of 
roof and sculpted spoons in cauldrons. Coordinating 
accessory is “Fire Burn & Cauldron Bubble.” 
“ 

 “Toads & Frogs Witchcraft Haunt” 
2014-Current 

 3rd introduction in subseries and home of Agnes, the 
frog witch, who turns ex-boyfriends into toads. 
Design features include frog in a cage and bare 
branch tree. Coordinating accessory is “Another 
Prince Croaks.”  

 “Black Cat Shack” 
2015-2017 

  
 

4th introduction in subseries and home of Lucy, the 
cat witch. She raises feral black cats at the feline 
inspired home to roam the streets at night. Design 
features include trees, cats, sign and fence. 
Coordinating accessory is “Black Cat Snack.” 

 “Hilda’s Witch Haunt”  
2012-2014 

 



 

 

 

  Witch Hollow (continued) 
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“Hattie’s Hat Shop” 
2017-Current 

 6th introduction in subseries. Inevitably, flying across the 
October sky will result in the loss of one’s magical hat. 
Replacements are found at Hattie’s. Black light LED’s 
and roof top lanterns create a spell-casting lit effect.  
Coordinating accessory is “Hattie’s Hats Custom Fitted.”  

 “Esmeralda’s Shoe Shop” 
2018-Current  

 

 

 “Sacia’s  Book Emporium”  
2019-2019 

  
 

7th introduction in subseries. Every stylish witch needs 
a few basic accessories such as an elaborate hat, a 
decorative broom, and a fantastic pair of shoes.  
“Esmeralda’s Shoe Shop” fits the bill. Coordinating 
accessory is “Green With Envy.”  

8th introduction in subseries. Ever since she was a young 
witch, Sacia has been fascinated with ancient spells, 
potion recipes, and long-lost instructions for the 
complicated art of magic. All of this magical reading 
material can be purchased at her Book Emporium. 
Coordinating accessory is “No Spell Unlearned.” 

 “Celia’s Cellar”  
2020-Current 

  
 

9th introduction in subseries. In Witch Hollow, Celia runs 
the wine cellar, with the expertise that only an older witch 
can. Through the double-dutch door is not only her home, 
but the place of much fine wine tasting late into the autumn 
nights. Friends join and new stories are added to their 
shared history. Drink up, Witches! Coordinating accessory 
is “Witch A Brew’n.” 

 “Witch Way Home Tower”  
2016-2017 

 5th introduction in subseries. Home to Tilly, the round 
tower with 360 degree windows and a lantern at the top 
is much like a lighthouse for the witches of the Hollow. 
The bright beacon offers a guide leading the girls 
aboard brooms home safely. Design elements include 
Tilly on a broom and flying bats. Coordinating accessory 
is "Witch Watch.” 
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2020  

 

 

 
 Aug 11  Membership Meeting  
               & “Salute to America”  
 

  

 

  

 

 
 Sep 8   Membership Meeting 

 Sep 13   28th Anniversary  
               Banquet  

 

 Oct 13  Board Meeting 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Nov 10  Membership Meeting  
               & Display Exposition 

 

  
  Dec 8  Christmas Party  

The Annapolis Villagers Meetings 

Unless otherwise noted, all Annapolis Villagers 
Membership Meetings and Board Meetings are 
held at the American Legion Post 175, 832 
Manhattan Beach Road, Severna Park, MD. 
Meetings start at 7:00 p.m. 

From US-50, take MD-2 North exit. Follow MD-2 
North through Arnold. After the traffic light at MD-2 
and College Parkway, the next light is Jones 
Station Road. Turn right onto Jones Station Road 
and make an immediate left onto Manhattan 
Beach Road. Follow Manhattan Beach Road 
approximately 0.2 mile. Make a left into the parking 
lot of The American Legion Post 175. The 
entrance to the Banquet Room is to the left side of 
the parking lot in the rear.  

From Baltimore Beltway (I-695), take MD-2 South. 
Follow MD-2 South (Ritchie Highway) through 
Severna Park. At Jones Station Road, make a left. 
From Jones Station Road, proceed as above. 

IN CASE OF INCLEMENT WEATHER, WE WILL 
FOLLOW ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY 
SCHOOLS. 
 

 

From the Editor... 

Thank you to everyone who 
contributed to this edition of The 
Village Crier. 

If you have news to share, email me 
at beustice7009@msn.com or call 
me at (301) 552-1858. 

Bob Eustice 

NEWS DEADLINE FOR 

THE NEXT ISSUE OF 

THE VILLAGE CRIER: 

August 20, 2020 

Please send your items of interest 
so that they are received by the 
deadline. 

The Village Crier 
Bob Eustice, Editor 

7009 Wood Thrush Drive 
Lanham, MD 20706 
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